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The submissions on this file and the Inspector's report were considered at a Board 

meeting held on 15/11/2018.  

 

The Board decided to refuse permission, generally in accordance with the 

Inspector’s recommendation, for the following reasons and considerations. 

 
Reasons and Considerations 
Given the location of the site within the built-up area of Carrickmines, proximate to 

public transport linkages, to the M50 major transport corridor and to both established 

and emerging social, retail and employment facilities, it is considered that the 

proposed design strategy as it relates to height and design does not provide a 

landmark building which it is considered necessary in order to achieve the optimal 

architectural solution for this strategic gateway site. Furthermore, and 

notwithstanding the acceptability of the proposed density, it is considered that the 

overall design of the scheme is monolithic and repetitive and represents an 

inappropriate design response to the site, given its locational context, which has the 

capacity to accommodate a building of much greater height and architectural 

significance than that proposed. Accordingly, the proposed development is 

considered to be contrary to national policy as set out in the National Planning 

Framework and section 28 Ministerial Guidance and is considered to be inconsistent 

with the proper planning and sustainable development of the area. 

 

 

 

Board Member  Date: 15/11/2018 

 Paul Hyde   
 

 


